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Good Afternoon Dan

| am writing on behalf of the Music Hall Center for the Performing Arts (MHCPA) with my
comments regarding the Beatrice Buck Park improvements.

MHCPA enthusiastically supports the proposed improvements as designed by Progressive.

One item we would like to see revised in the current design is the northern tip of the Beatrice
Buck Park, where Randolph Street and Grand River Avenue meet and become a single street
leading to Madison Avenue.

In the original concept sketches presented for the PPR Review, Progressive had proposed to cut
back the existing sidewalk as well as a portion of the existing planter bed to create a “turning
lane” from Randolph to Grand River.

During the course of the Design Development and Construction Drawings, this cutting back of
the planter and sidewalk was eliminated and the existing conditions were not changed.

I have attached a pdf showing the concept sketch with the proposed cutting back/lane
addition as well as the proposed construction drawings as they stand now without the cutback.

We would like to have it noted on the record the we favor the earlier solution with the cutting
back of the sidewalk and planter bed. This will facilitate access to the new loading dock drive
on Randolph in the MHCPA expansion. Without the cutback, there is a strong chance that
trucks will drive over the sidewalk to access the loading drive entrance and potentially
damage the sidewalk and planter bed.

The original turning lane addresses a condition and problem that occurs now where vehicles
have to make a very sharp turn and are essentially dis-obeying the vehicular striping at the tip
of the park. Besides creating a safer condition for both vehicles and pedestrians, the cutback
to create the turning lane would provide access to the new loading dock drive enfrance.

Thank you for your consideration.

John P. Biggar, PA, AIA, NCARB

studiozONE, llc
350 Madison Avenue, 4th Floor
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